
April 9, 2018, 7:00 p.m., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of

the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Kurt Sundberg, Don

Bement, Melody Hull and Mike Hull. 

Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 12, 2018 meeting.

Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. PLGIT rates for CDs were discussed. Information

will be gathered. 

Don Bement reported that the road plane was being used to smooth the roads. Plowing

snow was being done as necessary. Lots of trees and branches were blown down with the

recent storm. Kevin Bartlett stated that a tree was blocking the pipe under Old Route 89.

Repairs to the backhoe were discussed. The dump alarms were to be installed. Road

inspection was set for April 15  at 8:00 a.m.. Uses for the crushed concrete wereth

discussed. The dip on Wildman Road near Williams Road is to be leveled before seal coat

is installed.

The bumper on the curbside recycling truck needed repaired. 

The Department of Conservation and Natural Resources (DCNR) requested that the board

formalize the use of reserve funds for overages for the Greenfield Community Park

improvements. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to approve the use of Recreation Reserve Funds for

completion of the Greenfield Community Park improvements, funded partially by DCNR. 

Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

The Zoning Hearing for a variance for the construction of the 911 tower at the Greenfield

Township Volunteer Fire Company will be held at 7:00 p.m., April 12, 2018. The Board

supported the variance. 

The Zoning permit report had been forwarded to the Board. 

No Subdivisions were presented. 

Nothing to report from the Planning Commission. 

Kevin Bartlett reported that the engine passed inspection. The Bunny Bingo went well. 

Nothing to report from the Emergency Management Coordinator.

The Zoning Ordinance is being reviewed.

The Employee Handbook is under review. 

Properties will be checked for violations during the Road inspections. 

Mike Hull discussed grading the roads before it rains. The crew tries to watch for the

weather and also keep the potholes filled. 

No interest in schools and seminars. 

No questions on correspondence. 

Lighting was discussed. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to approve payment of Northwest Savings 2440 through

2460 and PLGIT 9977 through 10006. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was



made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was

made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m..

An Executive Session was held for the review of the Employee Handbook. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


